
conference with a dialogue about 

their self-directed academic and 

social goals for the upcoming 

terms. Parents/caregivers then 

provide feedback to their child 

on the evening and/or leave a 

special note for the entire class 

to read when they return to 

school Friday morning. 

We look forward to seeing  

you on Thursday to help 

celebrate your child’s 

learning. 

Note: Progress reports will be sent 

home on Monday, March 20. 

STUDENT-LED             

CONFERENCING 

“Plan, Practice, Perform” 

That is the message Mrs. Ference 

shared with the students at the 

school-wide assembly on 

Wednesday, in recognition of the 

hard work the students have 

been putting forth in preparation 

for student-led conferencing 

being held on Thursday, March 2 

from 3:30-9:00 pm. 

What is  Student-Led 

Conferencing? In student-led 

c o n f e r e n c i n g ,  s t u d e n t s 

demonstrate various tasks in the 

core subject areas (language arts, 

math, science, and social), 

actively involving their parents/

caregivers in their learning.  The 

student s comp lete the i r 

Frisbee Rob’s 

Message for 

Parents 

Submitted by 

Lorne Kaban, 

School Council 

Chair 

 

After spending the day with the 

students at HEB, Rob McLeod, 

aka “Frisbee Rob,” took some 

time in the evening to share 

some cyber awareness tips with 

parents.   

Earlier in the day Rob had shared 

with students great messages 

about the nine themes of digital 

citizenship, which include anti-

bullying and resiliency, and he 

also of course covered the finer 

points of Frisbee, as Rob holds 

six Guinness World Records.   

Rob opened the discussion with 

parents by reminding us that we 

are ultimately the role models for 

our kids when it comes to the 

use of digital devices and he 

highlighted the importance 

ensuring balance.  This includes 

making sure that we are not 

distracted with screens when 

dealing with our children as this 

can result in them perceiving that 

they are less important than the 

phone or device.  He also 

discussed the risks associated 

with the internet such as cyber 

stalking and the exposure to 

inappropriate content such as 

pornography.   

Rob reinforced for those in 

attendance that it is important to 

monitor their children’s activities 

and shared some tips such as 

using Rescue Time software to 

track time spent on cyber 

activities.  He highlighted that 

technology is constantly evolving 

and it is impossible to effectively 

ensure that you are able to see 

all of what your kids are up to 

and for this reason, it is more 

important to teach them to be 

responsible users of technology, 

or responsible digital citizenship.   

A key part of this is for us as 

parents to ensure that we are 

setting limits.  Some of these may 

include but are not limited to 

establishing timelines (limits on 

use), shutting off Wi-Fi during off 

hours to prevent abuse, not 

allowing devices during meals or 

in the washroom or bed (blue 

light may have adverse effects on 

sleep), and confirming what apps 

are being used and their overall 

value.   

To support with this process Rob 

has established a website titled 

“Get Unplugg’d” (http://

www.unpluggd.ca/) that he 

shared with parents as well as 

the students.  This is an excellent 

resource if you are interested in 

learning more about this 

campaign, and as you achieve 

success, Rob stressed the 

importance of providing positive 

rewards to acknowledge your 

achievements.   

Rob also sited Philip Zimbardo’s 

book, Man, Interrupted: Why 

Young Men Are Struggling & What 

We Can Do About It as an 

interesting read about the 

adverse effects of this new cyber 

age. 

FaceBook: HEB School 

Twitter: @hebschool 

In the Spotlight... 
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S C H O O L  

C O U N C I L  

Our FIFTH meeting of  

2016-2017 will be on 

MONDAY, March 20 

7:00 pm                                                                                                                                         

Please contact our School 

Council Chair, Mr. Lorne 

Kaban, TWO WEEKS prior 

to meeting date to add to 

our agenda: 

dlkaban@hotmail.com 

Visit our FaceBook for  

an updated list of  

Agenda  items. 

 

2016-2017 
Standing Agenda Items 
 

March 

 Feedback: Student-Led 

Conferencing 

 Review of  the School’s 

Allocated Funding for 

2016-2017 

April 

 How H.E.B. prepares  

class lists 

 Review of H.E.B.’s student 

behavior expectations 

May 

 School Council Year 

Plans/Goals 

 Review of Policy 17: 

School Fees 

 

The March School Council 

meeting follows H.E.B.’s 

Parent  Fundraising 

Committee meeting from 

6:30-7:00 pm. ALL 

PARENTS ARE 

WELCOME! 

 

The Duclos-HEB Support 

Group Foundation is a group 

of parents who lead and 

support fundraising events at 

HEB to fund resources, 

technology and activities that  

benefit H.E.B. School and 

students.   

 

Join the Fundraising 

Committee at their next 1/2 

hour meeting  prior to the 

School Council meeting. 



P A G E  2  

Participating in a 

broad program of 

studies including 

fine arts, career, 

technology, and 

health and 

physical 

education. 

Caring and           

Respecting Others 

Student Learning Opportunities 

Student Achievement  

Safe and Caring  
SUPER SNOW Shovelers 

By the Class of 6W 

The grade 5/6 

Take Action Class 

i s  b e i n g 

recognized for 

their community 

involvement in the 

H . E . B o u r g o i n 

ne ighbourhood. 

W h e n  s n o w 

arrived these 

students were ready to tackle 

the fluffy white stuff. 

The initiative began when 

students wanted to take action 

on something helpful in their 

own neighbourhood. Students 

delivered letters to local 

residents explaining their 

service with a R.S.V.P. if they 

wanted their driveway or 

sidewalks shoveled. Once 

some families responded 

students began shoveling. 

Annalee from 6W explained 

that she enjoys this program 

because, “We get to help 

people who don’t have time or 

are unable to shovel.” 

In order to help make this 

happen a number of businesses 

in Bonnyville donated shovels. 

We would like to thank 

Nelson Lumber, Home 

Hardware, The Wholesale 

Club, and the Lakeland Co-op.  

Adelle is a student in the Take 

Action Class, who also enjoys 

this initiative very much. When 

asked why she really enjoys it 

she responded with, “ I love 

this program because we get 

to help families who are unable 

to shovel their driveways and 

have no time in their 

schedule.”  

Although snow may be limited 

at the moment, the Take Action 

students are ready to fight 

back any unexpected snowfalls 

that may occur. 

the students. Sessions were set 

up all over the school and even 

outside for the students to 

attempt to harness their inner 

artist. The morning was filled 

with painting, sculpting, 

coloring, sketching, building, 

designing, and much more! 

Every year we are proud to 

expose our students to the 

various forms that art can take 

and to demonstrate that art is 

ART MORNING        

School-Wide Activity 

By the Class of 6B 

On February 15, it was time 

for our annual Art Morning! 

Every single one of our 

amazing students were able to 

participate in two different and 

exciting art activities. 

Each teacher selected an art 

activity that he/she was 

passionate about sharing with 

not only fun, but it is an activity 

that is open 

to everyone. 

This year’s 

Art Morning 

was a huge 

success and 

we  a re 

a l r e a d y 

l o o k i n g 

forward to 

the next 

one! 

 Digital access, 

 Digital commerce 

 Digital communication 

 Digital literacy 

 Digital etiquette 

 Digital law 

 Digital rights and 

responsibilities 

 Digital health and wellness 

 Digital security 

After speaking with the 

entire student body, he 

spent the rest of the day 

working with the students on 

skills relating to throwing and 

catching Frisbees.   

In the evening, Frisbee Rob 

spent an hour with a group of 

parents d i scuss ing  the 

importance of setting limits 

when it comes to the use of 

technology by children. 

PHYSICAL & DIGITAL 

LITERACY with Frisbee 

Rob McLeod 

On February 21, HEB students 

had the pleasure of meeting 

Guinness World Record 

holder Rob McLeod as he 

spoke to them about Digital 

Citizenship.     

He referred to author Mike 

Ribble’s “9 Essential Elements 

of Digital Citizenship:”  

Providing ACCESSIBLE 

EFFECTIVE and          

EFFICIENT programs 

and services for students. 



Lifelong Learning 

P A G E  3  I S S U E  7  

OUTDOOR EDUCATION    

New E2 class offered at H.E.B.  

Submitted by Mr. Gibbins and Mr. 

Blake 

Together we have had an 

opportunity to explore and 

incorporate several survival and 

outdoor activities based around the 

terrain here in Alberta.     

Developing the importance of these 

skills, hands-on instruction in a 

collaborative setting, has proven to 

be a successful strategy for 

developing lifelong learning in these 

s p e c i f i c 

a r e a s . 

Developing 

safety expectations with students 

and respect for the materials guided 

our instruction for the following 

skills:  fire starting, shelter building, 

setting up a fishing line, knife skills 

and safety, cleaning a fish, and 

geocaching. 

Students were asked: 

Write about your favourite three 

activities that you have done in 

Outdoor Ed up to this point? Why 

were they your favourite? 

“My three favourite activities so far 

are quinzee making because of the 

time, effort and teamwork we put 

into it.  I also enjoyed fire starting 

because starting the fire was 

challenging and took effort.  I also 

enjoyed cutting the fish, and 

learning how to do it”- Nate  6B 

What are you most proud of 

accomplishing so far? 

“I am most proud of our class 

quinzee, because it got so big, in 

such a little time. We all put in the 

effort and worked together”- Isaiah 

6G  

Reading support is offered in the 

classroom in a variety of ways as 

each student is unique and so is his/

her learning experience.   

Support and guidance is also offered 

during library classes. Mrs. Edwards 

works with students to build a 

reading list that is interesting to 

each student, that is within his/her 

reading range, and provides enough 

School-Wide Improvement Goal:                                 

INSTRUCTION -Literacy  

When it comes to our students and 

their reading abilities, we are 

headed in the right direction! 

Looking at our reports from the 

STAR assessment, the number of 

students reading at or above grade 

level is increasing and our students 

needing urgent intervention is 

decreasing. 

points for each student to 

reach his/her personal 

Accelerated Reader (AR) 

reading goal!   

Now… Just add some 

student effort, incentives 

and engagement, then stir 

in some fun with prizes 

for monthly AR quiz 

challenges,  and SUCCESS 

is within reach! 

s u p e r v i s e  t h e 

C . H . A . N . G . E . 

Committee and the 

p r o d u c t i o n  o f 

approximately eight 

hundred pancakes. 

H.E.B. students were 

asked to 

donate a minimum of $2 

for their pancake lunch. As 

a result, the C.H.A.N.G.E. 

Committee raised $493 

for a Free the Children 

Initiative. 

The pancakes were delivered to the 

homeroom classes during the 

students’ lunch time.  The buttery, 

syrupy taste of pancakes was 

enjoyed by all.  The students of 7O 

exclaimed, “The pancakes were 

great!”  What a treat for H.E.B.! 

students and staff!    

SAVOUR the PANCAKE 

FLAVOUR 

By the Class of 6M 

On Wednesday, February 

22, 2017 the C.H.A.N.G.E. 

Committee worked tirelessly 

to make pancakes for the 

entire school population.  “I really 

enjoyed making the pancakes 

because it was fun and it feels good 

to help,” explained student Brooke 

Drapaka. Parent volunteers took 

time out of their busy schedule to 

The World of Work & Citizenship 

Continuous Improvement 

 

Developing the 

attitudes and 

behaviors to be 

successful at school 

and work. 

 

Modeling the 

characteristics of  

active citizenship. 

 

 

 

 

Providing a Quality 

Learning Environment 

Demonstrating the 

knowledge, skills and 

attitudes necessary 

for lifelong learning 



NEW IN THE LEARNING COMMONS 

Eric Walters is a favorite author of Mrs. Edwards.   

New on our shelves is his new trilogy "The Rule of 3” 

Watch the trailer, read the book! https://youtu.be/FrjvkYqFq9c   

What would you do when the power goes out? 

S u n  M o n d a y  T u e s d a y  W e d n e s d a y  T h u r s d a y  F r i d a y  S a t  

   1   FLEX           
Book Fair 9-4 pm 

2 Day 4 
Student Led                  
Conferencing  3:30-9 pm 
Book Fair 

3 Day 3 
Book Fair 9-11 am 

4  
7/8 Basketball    
Districts @ 
HEB 

5 6   Day 2 7 Day 1 
RCMP 7/8 Drug 
Presentation  

8   Day 3 
Gr. 8 Jasper Ski 

9   Day 4 
Gr. 8 Jasper Ski Trip 

10    NO SCHOOL 
Gr. 8 Jasper Ski 
Trip 

11 
5/6 Basketball 
Tournament 

12 13   Day 1 14   Day 2 15   FLEX 16  Day 3 17   Day 4 18 

19 
 

20 Day 1 
Fundraising Mtg. 6:30 pm 
School Council Mtg. 7 pm 
Progress Reports home 

21   Day 2 
 

22 Day 3 
 

23   Day 4 24    NO SCHOOL 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27    Day 1 
 

28   Day2 
7/8 Career Fair 
9-10 am 

29   FLEX 
7/8 Awards  

30  Day 3 31   Day 4  

S u n  M o n  T u e  W e d  T h u  F r i  S a t  

       1 

2 3   Day 1 
 

4   Day 2 
 

5 Day 3 
 

6 Day 4 
 

7  
NO SCHOOL 

8 
 

APRIL 2017 

MARCH 2017  

EXAM BANK 

Username: nlsd 

Password: nlsd69 

 
 

 

 

HOMEWORK ROOM  

 

 

Tuesdays 

(except first Tuesday of each month) 

& 

Wednesdays  

3:30-4:30 pm 

Computer Lab 
 
 

 

Snacks Available! 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE 

School Cash Online is an easy and 

safe way to pay for your children’s 

school fees (hot lunches, class trips 

and so much more). 
 

 

Visit http://hebschool.ca/  

 for the link or to create your       

account. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

VOLUNTEES 

NEEDED 

One of the most popular 

and requested program 

from our student survey 

results needs your help…   

Toast Tuesday    

Bagel Thursday    

Fruit Friday   

Mornings                

8:00-9:00 am 

To be added to our HEB 

Breakfast Volunteers 

REMIND notice on your 

cellular device: 

Enter this number:  

(587)333-8694 

Text this message:  

@hebbreak 

This allows you to sign 

up to help whenever 

your schedule allows.  

UPDATE 

Our monthly “H.E.B. News” is no 

longer printed and distributed  

school-wide. Rather, they are 

distributed via e-mail. 

You can subscribe for a copy through 

our school’s website or stop by the 

office to get on H.E.B’s mailing list. 

If you wish to receive a paper copy, 

stop by the front desk where we 

have copies available for you. 

Attention Parents/Caregivers - INTERNET SAVVY training for you 

Mrs. Turchyn, our Student Advocacy Counselor, has recommended this 

training to parents and caregivers. Human Services and the Alberta 

Government have developed a new resource, Internet Safety Training for 

Parents and Caregivers, providing information on the ways that children and 

youth are engaged with the internet, as well as practical information, tips 

and tools to keep children and youth safe online.  

This training is free online at:                                                                     

http://www.humanservices.alberta.ca/InternetSafety/internetsavvy.html 

 

Module 1: Why you need training  What kids do online and numbers 

don’t lie 

Module 2: How kids use the Net  Cell phone, mobile access, texting and 

instant messaging, social networking, online gaming, video viewing and sharing, 

webcams 

Module 3: Understanding the challenges Responsible use, excessive use, 

protecting and privacy, cyber bullying, violence and pornography, and harm and 

exploitation 

Module 4: Practical tools and guidelines Communicating with your kids 

and resources 

Annual Spring Play  
“SNOW OFF WHITE” 

T/W/Th day performances / T/W evening performances 
Tickets $8.00 each—GET YOURS TODAY at the front desk 

https://youtu.be/FrjvkYqFq9c
http://www.humanservices.alberta.ca/InternetSafety/internetsavvy.html

